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As you will see from the numerous articles in this 
week’s edition, it has been another busy week in the 
lead up to half-term.
 
Thank you to all the parents that came into school 
for the ‘Year 7 Meet the Tutor’ day on Wednesday. I 
trust you found these meetings useful and certainly 
the feedback so far has been very positive.
 
Yesterday, we held an Open Morning for those pro-
spective students who have now received the out-
come of our entrance tests. It was an opportunity for 
them to see the school in action and Year 9 students 
did an amazing job in taking parents and their children 
around the school. We had lots of very positive feed-
back from visitors.
 
And finally, last night we held our Sixth Form Open 
Evening for both our Year 11 students and for stu-
dents from other schools. This was an important op-
portunity to learn more about the Sixth Form and all 
of the opportunities it offers and proved to be a very 
successful evening. Thank you to everyone who at-
tended. The evening proved to be hugely popular with 
large numbers of visitors. As always, our Sixth Form 
helpers did a fantastic job showing people around or 
helping in departments to ensure that visitors were 
really impressed with the Sixth Form.
 
I wish everyone an enjoyable and restful half-term 
break.

mr r booth
headteacher
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half-term reading week

Half-term break should be used as a time for rest 
and relaxation. However, for the second week of 
the break we also encourage students to use this 
time to read. Our library is the go to place for book 
recommendations, both fiction and non-fiction, but 
if students and parents/carers want to learn about 
the science of learning, we highly recommend the 
Learning Scientists website (click here). This is an 
excellent website put together by cognitive scien-
tists that details some of the key principles of ef-
fective learning, and includes practical strategies 
that can be used by parents, carers, students and 
teachers to make the most of their time and en-
ergy in the pursuit of subject mastery. The video 
section (click here) is particularly good at distill-
ing key ideas and recommendations. Three great 
books to read about this topic include How We 
Learn by Benedict Carey, A Parent’s Guide to the 
Science of Learning by Edward Watson and Bradley 
Busch, and Raise Your Grade by Dr Denise Gossage.

Knowledge is power. If students want to think well 
about a topic, they must know a lot about it. One of 
the best ways to increase knowledge and support 
subject mastery is reading. Please take advantage of 
this half-term to increase your power, by reading.

In case you or your child need some support over 
the half-term break and therefore the Safeguarding 
team is not available, please take a look at the be-
low. This is also on the school website Pastoral Care 
home page. 

If your child is feeling low or unsafe, it is important 
they talk to someone they trust and let them know 
how they feel.  Sometimes it can be difficult for them 
to talk to friends and family so here are some other 
places they can contact instead:

School nurse duty line - 020 8770 5409
Childline – 0800 1111
Samaritans – 116 123
Hopeline – 0800 068 4141
NSPCC – 0808 800 5000

www.talkofftherecordonline.org (Talking therapy)
www.nspcc.org.uk (concerned about a friend and 
their safety in the home)
www.selfharmuk.org (if someone you know / or you 
is concerned about self harm)
www.youngminds.org.uk (mental health concerns of 
any nature)
www.kooth.com (for anonymous emotional wellbe-
ing support) www.papyrus.org (if you / or someone 
you care for has suicidal thoughts)
Click these links to view. 

support over the half-term break

miss m gough
assistant headteacher

designated safeguarding lead

A watch and one small pair of plain gold or silver ear 
studs in the lobe of the ear are the only jewellery 
allowed. However, we recognise the diversity of our 
community and discrete, visible religious or cultural 
symbols will be individually considered on request 
by the parent /carer, in writing to the Headteacher. If 
a student does not have permission from the Head-
teacher, they will be asked to remove the jewellery. 

religious jewellery

https://www.learningscientists.org/
https://www.learningscientists.org/videos
https://www.learningscientists.org/videos
https://talkofftherecordonline.org/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/
http://ww12.selfharmuk.org/
https://www.youngminds.org.uk/
https://www.kooth.com/
http://www1.papyrus.org/?tm=1&subid4=1666356907.0303800000&kw=suicide+hotline&KW1=Suicide%20Prevention%20Hotline&KW2=Suicidal%20Prevention%20Course&KW3=Suicide%20Prevention%20Toolkit&KW4=Volunteer%20Registration%20Software&searchbox=0&domainname=0&backfill=0


cyber security

As well as schools having a good understanding of cyber 
security, it is really important for parents and children too. 
Internet Matters have put together a really helpful, simple 
article so that parents can learn more about cyber security 
which you can access HERE. 

Please also see below an online safety guide for some quick 
hints and tips on how to keep your child safe in the digital 
world:
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miss m gough
assistant headteacher

designated safeguarding lead

https://www.internetmatters.org/resources/what-is-cybersecurity/


4

On Tuesday 11th October some of our most tal-
ented long distance runners competed in Guildford 
for the Surrey round of the English schools cross 
country national competition. Our Year 7&8 team 
along with our Intermediate girls Year 9&10 team 
put in some fantastic individual performances. Maia 
M in Year 10 placed 7th out of over 100 excep-
tional runners in her age group, this is an outstand-
ing achievement at such a high calibre event. Our 
Senior girls team (Year 11-13) put on the strongest 
performance as a team on the day, with Holly A in 
Year 11 placing 10th and the rest of the team finish-
ing within the top 27 places.

students take part in english 
schools cross country national 
competition

edsc championships - anna

Anna has been taking part in the club swimming cham-
pionships over the past 4 weekends. She took part in 
20 races was awarded 18 medals : 4 of gold (50m,100m 
and 200m breaststroke and 100m backstroke), 9 silver 
medals and 5 bronze. She also achieved many PBs and 
some Surrey times for next year. In the 50m and 100m 
breaststroke, she raced the top age group girls in the 
club and won! 

On Thursday 13th October the Year 9 A team com-
peted in the Surrey school netball championships at 
Croydon High school. After a strong winning start the 
games progressively got harder but the team fought 
hard and demonstrated some outstanding play in some 
tight games. Player of the tournament Frema - Year 9.  

surrey school netball champion-
ships at croydon high school

mrs s collins
director of sport and art
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english schools’ aa cross country cup 2022

For more updates on the PE department - have a look at our Instagram page!
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P O E T R Y  C O M P E T I T I O N

BLACK
HISTORY
MONTH

Taking place on
Monday 17th October.
To submit your entry
click here, alternatively
send your entries to
kdias16@wallingtongirls.
org.uk. Submissions will
be accepted by
Wednesday 12th
October. 

17
O C T

MAIN HALL
STARTING AT 1:10PM

KDIAS16@WALLINGTON
GIRLS.ORG.UK

If you do not wish to
perform your poem
yourself, please send an
e-mail to
kdias16@wallingtongirls.
org.uk.

Join in or
come and
support your
friends and
peers at the
Black History
Month -
Poetry Slam
2022!

On Monday we held a Black History Month Poetry 
Slam which was a brilliant display of talent and intel-
lectual creativity in our school! We would like to 
thank everyone who took part in making it such 
an exciting event. It was a fantastic opportunity to 
understand more about what Black History Month 
means to students at WHSG, and we hope that stu-
dents enjoyed attending and are proud of their work!

black history month - poetry slam

year 13 student - natali 

“Hair’s on a mad one still”, he says
Mad, isn’t it, that you could say that there was 
something wrong with MY hair
Not yours but MY hair
My hair, my pride, my tears and those sleepless 
nights 
After new braids with my scalp feeling a little too 
tight
Tight curls, the way my hair twists and bends in 
on itself 
Between each coil, I call it low porosity and 4c 
But I wish that I could foresee all the unwanted 
opinions everyone else would voice to me

If my hair was too dry and short then it was 
nappy 
If the partings of my braids disappeared then 
Suddenly I’ve got to spend more money 
On keeping up with new growth and making 
sure people who couldn’t relate were happy?
If I wore a wig to look like a “black baddie”
Then here come the “wig snatch” jokes, how 
funny
Isn’t it funny how if I wore a lace front I’ve got to 
hide the lace to the best of my ability 
But if you were a black girl would you have the 
ability…?
The ability to not drown beneath the stereo-
types, the comments, the expectations: big lips, 
big hair no gentle stares but harsh words, loud 
voice and threatening glare

“Hair’s on a mad one still,” he says 
So I guess I’ll go back to keeping my edges 
laid 
And slicking back my hair 
I’ll leave behind my Afro and femininity 
After all, I don’t want him to call me white-
washed next 
But as long as next, he doesn’t go as far as 
touching my hair 
Don’t touch my hair. It’s not just hair.

year 10 student - princess

my hair
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open morning for prospective year 
7 students

year 7 meet the tutor

On Thursday, Year 9 students were given the task of 
practicing their interpersonal skills by becoming tour 
guides to families of prospective Year 7 students. 

It was lovely to hear the positive feedback from visi-
tors about both our school and students. 

Thank you and well done!

On Wednesday 19th October we hosted our Year 7 
Meet the Tutor event for Parents/Carers.

This was a great opportunity for Parents/Carers to 
further their understanding of our school commu-
nity, the opportunities available within the school and 
raise any questions they may have. 

Overall, the day was a success and it was a lovely to 
get to know the Parents/Carers of Year 7. 

visitors attend our sixth form 
open evening event

On Thursday evening we opened our doors to both 
internal and external students who had shown inter-
est in joining the Sixth Form here at Wallington Girls.  

Guests joined us in the Hall for the Headteacher’s 
talk and were then given the opportunity to take a 
look around the school during a self-guided tour. Stu-
dents, Parents and Carers were able to venture to dif-
ferent departments, asking questions to each of our 
subject specialists. 

Overall, the event hosted over 400 families who took 
an interest in the Sixth Form. We are looking forward 
to both retaining our existing students in Year 11 as 
well as introducing external students in September 
2023. As our Sixth Form grows, we become even 
more proud of the community here at WHSG. 
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drama club

Year 7-9 Drama Club is a fun and warm environ-
ment where students can further their knowledge 
through games, activities and group discussions. This 
half term, the students have been working on im-
provisation, through various games and activities 
used to improve their spontaneity, and next half 
term the students will be working on devising their 
own pieces uses stimuli in small groups, ready to 
perform around Christmas time.

year 12 student - priscilla

Last Wednesday, Year 12 and 13 French students 
had the great opportunity of being able to watch a 
lecture on ‘Extremism in France’ by Professor John 
Mckeane from the University of Reading. This lec-
ture allowed us to discuss both recent and historical 
events in France, which have had a significant impact 
on political thinking in France in recent years.  It 
also allowed us to look at political events and acts 
of terrorism in France recently and compare this to 
extremism in the UK. Overall, the lecture was an in-
valuable experience and was a fantastic opportunity 
to enrich our understanding of French culture and 
politics. 

extremism in france - reading uni-
versity talk

year 13 student - abena 

hans woyder

On Friday 14th October a group of four students: 
Amelia (Y9), Hala (Y11), Naomi (Y12) and Yuvathi 
(Y13) represented Wallington in the first round of 
the Hans Woyda Mathematics competition.  This is 
a London-wide competition in which schools com-
pete directly against each other, answering maths 
questions in a very short time.  

We played against Nonsuch and it was an incredibly 
close match.  We were leading as we went into the last 
round but unfortunately, they won the race section 
leading them to a narrow victory.   We are looking 
forward to the next round in which we play Sutton 
Grammar.

Here are some examples of the questions the students 
faced….

Well done to everyone who took part – we achieved 
a very impressive score!

miss s tucker
teacher of mathematics
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non-uniform day
Celebrate your flag

On Friday, students were able to celebrate the col-
ours of their flag while raising money for Orphans in 
Need. 
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